
Email to Accompany Governance Assessment
Subject: Our Governance Self-Assessment
Dear [Hospital Name] Board Member,
As you know, governance accountability and a commitment to continuous leadership improvement are critical to [Hospital Name] success.  As board members we have an obligation to deliver the very best leadership possible to ensure that the hospital successfully achieves its mission and vision.

In order to understand our trustees’ perceptions about board and individual trustee performance and determine initiatives for improving our leadership performance and effectiveness, the board has committed to conducting a comprehensive governance practices assessment.

The assessment will ask for your input in a variety of important performance areas, including overall board performance, major issues and priorities facing the hospital today and in the future, the performance of our board committees, and an assessment of your personal governing performance.

Securing everyone’s viewpoints and ideas is critical to ensuring that the board is well-able to deliver the governing leadership necessary to ensure the hospital’s success. The results of the assessment will shape the agenda and frame the discussion at a special board development workshop to be held on [Day, Date] from [Time] to [Time].
[if the survey is online] Please click on the link below to complete the governance self-assessment.  It will take approximately 30 minutes to complete the assessment.  Please complete the assessment by date, time.
INSERT LINK HERE

[if the survey is printed] Please print and complete the attached survey. It will take approximately 30 minutes to complete the assessment. We ask that you deliver or mail the assessment by 5:00 p.m. on [Day], [Date] in a sealed envelope.
The governance assessment is completely anonymous.  The results of all responses will be analyzed and reported at the workshop.  Please contact me if you have any questions.  My telephone number is [Telephone Number], and my email address is [Email Address].

Thank you in advance for participating in this important governance improvement process.
Sincerely,

[Board Chair Signature]
[Board Chair Name], Chair of the Board
Reminder One: To be sent approximately one week before the deadline  
Insert in Subject Line:  Please Respond to the [Hospital Name] Governance Self-Assessment

As you are aware, [Hospital Name] is currently conducting a governance self-assessment, gathering viewpoints and ideas about the board’s governance practices and performance.  If you have not yet completed the [Hospital Name] governance assessment you received last week, please take approximately 30-40 minutes to complete the questionnaire by 5:00 p.m. [Day], [Date].  If you’ve already completed it, thank you for your time and viewpoints.
This survey asks your opinions about the board’s governance priorities, and also includes an assessment of personal leadership competencies, committee performance, and the board chair.  In addition, it provides an opportunity for each of you to respond to open-ended questions about issues and priorities in the coming year.

To assist us in this effort, we would appreciate your completion of this survey.  We anticipate a 100 percent response rate to this survey.
The survey should be submitted by 5:00 p.m. on day, date, and should take about 30 minutes of your time.  To respond, please click on the link below.  

INSERT LINK HERE
Thank you in advance for your time and insights.  Your participation is vital to our success in this governance development process.

Sincerely,

[Board Chair Signature]

[Board Chair Name], Chair of the Board

Reminder Two: To be sent approximately one day before the deadline  
Insert in Subject Line:  Final Reminder - Please Respond to the [Hospital Name] Governance Self-Assessment

If you have not yet completed your governance assessment, there’s still time.  If you have completed the assessment, thank you for your time and participation in this important governance development initiative.

The assessment should be completed by 5:00 p.m. tomorrow, [Date], and should take you approximately 30 minutes to complete.  Securing every trustee’s viewpoints and ideas is critical to the process as we prepare for our special governance development workshop on [Day, Date] from [Time] to [Time].
To respond, please click on the link below:
INSERT LINK HERE
If you have any questions about the assessment please feel free to contact me.  My telephone number is [Telephone Number], and my email address is [Email Address].

Thank you again for your time and commitment to this important governance improvement process.

Sincerely,

[Board Chair Signature]

[Board Chair Name], Chair of the Board

Sample Press Release
[Hospital Name]
[Address]

Contact: [Name]

[Telephone Number]

[Email Address]
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

The [Hospital Name] board of trustees has completed a comprehensive assessment of its governing performance and effectiveness, according to [Name], Chair of the Board.  A governance assessment enables the board of trustees to evaluate how well it is fulfilling its leadership expectations in a variety of areas, including improving the hospital’s quality and safety, long-range planning, community relationships and other areas.
The assessment is a voluntary process, and was conducted to ensure the board’s ability to confidently and successfully lead [Hospital Name] in achieving its mission to meet the community’s health care needs, according to [Chair last name].

The assessment process evaluated the [Hospital Name] board’s performance in over 100 areas.  In addition, trustees rated their personal performance in a broad range of governing attributes and personal leadership skills.

“While this level of comprehensive and exhaustive analysis of board leadership performance is not required, our hospital’s board leaders are committed to continuous governance leadership improvement,” said [Name], Chief Executive Officer.  “Their voluntary assessment ensures that the entire governance team understands their vital role, and enables our trustees to take a hard, critical look at how well they’re governing [Hospital Name], said [CEO last name].  “I’m proud to say that our board is holding themselves to some very rigorous standards, which is what our community expects and deserves,” he added.

The board of trustees reviewed the results of its governance assessment at its [Date] board meeting.  While the results were very positive, the board is continually seeking ways to improve its performance, according to [Chair last name].

“Just as we expect our physicians and administration to continuously improve the quality of [Hospital Name] patient care and management, we hold ourselves accountable for continuous improvement in our governing performance as well,” said [Chair last name].  “Ultimately, the board is responsible for everything the hospital does.  That’s a trust we take very seriously,” he added.

“I’m very proud of our board’s commitment to evaluating and improving their governing effectiveness,” said [CEO last name].  “Going to these lengths to examine their performance is not required by the government or any other regulatory body, but it’s something our board is very committed to.  We rely on the board to provide sound guidance and judgment to help us achieve our mission to [state essentials of mission here].  They’re a valued community asset,” he added.

The board discussed a number of areas in which it plans to improve its leadership effectiveness during the coming year.  According to [Chair last name] the hospital intends to assess its performance annually, as well as discuss it progress in several improvement areas on an interim basis.

#       #       #
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